HERMISTON IRRIGATION DISTRICT



366 East Hurlburt Avenue Hermiston, OR 97838-2445 Office: 541-567-3024 Mobile: 541-571-7698

E-mail: Manager@HermistonID.org

October 11, 2022

City of Hermiston Clinton Spencer, Planning Director 180 NE 2nd Street Hermiston, OR 97838

RE: Replat-Hermiston Mini Storage LLC

Applicant: Steve Richards

4N2802CD 501 and 4N2802D 1200

Mr. Spencer,

Thank You for the opportunity to reivew the replat for Hermiston Mini Storage LLC. This land is located within the Hermiston Irrigation District boundaries and it contains a federal easement for the Hermiston Drain Ditch.

HID has received a preliminary copy of the replat from the developer and has no objection. Our only recommendation is that they change the name of the ditch in the surveyor's narrative from "Hermiston Irrigation District Drainage Canal" to more accurately read "Hermiston Drain Ditch".

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this request.

Respectfully,

Annette Kirkpatrick District Manager